The Network Newsletter – ebulletin 68, 15 December 2010    
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!

Enquiry answered
Ideas for Books on Prescription titles in languages other than English

In Ebulletin 66, I asked if anyone could help with this.

· Rona Eade (Epilepsy Information Manager, National Society for Epilepsy) has sent a link to the “Health in my Language” website which includes information about health and health-related services in Scotland, which has been translated into different languages – see: http://www.healthinmylanguage.com/home.aspx 
New Supplier
Books in Japanese
Thanks to Amy Crouch (St John’s Wood Library, Westminster) for agreeing to my passing this on:

“There have been some enquiries recently [on the lis-pub-libs elist] about Japanese collections in libraries. St John’s Wood Library in Westminster has a good collection of Japanese adults and children’s books which is run by volunteers and on a donation only basis. Readers from all over London use the collection so do please advertise it to customers who are interested in Japanese materials. We always welcome additions to the collection so again, bear us in mind for donations or referrals.”
Funding & Opportunities

UK Grants Programme (Comic Relief): Refugee and Asylum-Seeking Women
http://www.comicrelief.com/apply-for-a-grant/programmes/refugee-and-asylum-seeking-women
(Source: Funding Central Newsletter, 8 December)

Financial assistance is available for charities, social enterprises and community groups in the United Kingdom to undertake projects which support refugee and asylum seeking women who have experienced rape, torture or other forms of abuse.
Application deadline: 7 January 2011. 
Tackling social exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
"Young Hearts . Run Free" – the 8th Annual LGBT History and Archives Conference, 4 December 2010

I attended this conference which was an excellent event, despite problems with the weather and travel, and here are some very brief notes and weblinks which I thought you might find useful.
Young people and the Heritage Lottery Fund
Melissa Strauss spoke primarily about the "Young Roots" funding stream which has supported work with LGBT young people. See: http://www.hlf.org.uk/howtoapply/programmes/pages/youngroots.aspx (and scroll down for the "Young Roots" film). 
She also mentioned the work that HLF "Young Roots" had funded at Tamworth Castle, which enabled young people from Kettlebrook Pupil Referral Unit to work with Tamworth Castle on a project that will teach them about living in medieval times – see: http://80.1.64.66/leisure_and_tourism/venues/castle_in_tamworth_midlands_uk/projects/tamworth_castle_hlf_project.aspx; and a project at Lynn Museum, working with young people who are NEET – see: http://research.mla.gov.uk/case-studies/display-case-study.php?prnt=1&prjid=544.
 

Reminiscence, identity and developing a living history of learning disability history
Two speakers from the OU talked about the fascinating work that members of the Social History of Learning Disability group at the OU have been doing – see: http://www.open.ac.uk/hsc/ldsite/ and, for example, "Mabel Cooper: an autobiography", http://www.open.ac.uk/hsc/ldsite/mabel/index.html.
Trans Youth Support Project
Finn Greig, the Trans Youth Support Worker for Gendered Intelligence (see: http://www.genderedintelligence.co.uk/index.htm) talked briefly about their work. Gendered Intelligence:
· "Deliver arts programmers and creative workshops to trans youth (under the age of 25) from across the UK in order to increase the quality of young trans people’s life experiences.

· Deliver facilitated workshops to all young people within schools, colleges, youth groups and other settings from across the UK, in order to generate discussion and debate around gender and the ways in which it presents challenges in our everyday lives 

· Offer Continuing Professional Development, trans awareness training, policy development and consultation as well as attend conferences and events to raise awareness of young trans people’s experiences and needs across the UK and beyond 

· To contribute to the creation of community cohesion across the whole of the trans community throughout the UK by bringing trans people and professional services together to form partnerships and run projects that will benefit the trans community."
Webs within webs: the story of lesbians in feminist youth work
Niamh Moore and Alison Ronan spoke about the role that feminist youth work has played, focusing particularly on "Feminist Webs" (see: http://www.feministwebs.com/about/) "an online ‘women and girls work space’ that will act as both an archive and a resource for practitioners, volunteers and young women involved in youth and community work with young women. Our bias is toward work which encourages participation and is from a perspective that focuses on women’s rights and experiences." Their presentation also included a glimpse of the work being undertaken to record the documents in the Feminist Webs Archive, see: http://www.feministwebs.com/the-archive/. 

 

Surrey's "LGBT on Tour"
Janet Nixon from Surrey History Centre (who had managed to get to the LMA, despite the snow!) briefly spoke about the work that Surrey is doing on LGBT heritage in Europe (visiting key places that have had an impact on our history, and developing materials and workshops "to raise awareness of the impact of homophobia and historical events on the LGBT community"), and specifically mentioned the support that young people receive as part of the Gay Surrey initiative – see: http://www.gaysurrey.org/index.htm and http://www.gaysurrey.org/younggaysurrey.htm. 

 

In addition, Gay Surrey has deposited their archives with Surrey History Centre - for more info, see: http://www.exploringsurreyspast.org.uk/themes/subjects/diversity/gay_surrey_archives.

 

Growing up in the Lesbian Archive
Hannah Little from Glasgow Women's Library (see: http://www.womenslibrary.org.uk/) talked about their work, including a project working with young lesbians, and focusing on the Lesbian Archive – see: http://www.womenslibrary.org.uk/collection/laic/. This session also included a chance to handle some objects from the collection – this stirred some memories amongst the older participants!!

 

Hannah has also blogged about the event at: http://blog.womenslibrary.org.uk/. 

 

Maureen Duffy led a writing workshop as part of the Write Queer competition – for more info about further workshops, see: http://www.untoldlondon.org.uk/community/lgbt/article/write-queer-london-2011-free-workshops-gay-history-writing.

 

Re-writing history: LGBT history of the past 50 years – a youth project
Finally, there was an interactive presentation by a group of young people involved in a HLF-supported project run by the Terrence Higgins Trust and partners – see: http://www.tht.org.uk/mediacentre/pressreleases/2009/july/july23.htm. 

They had taken the original 1970 Gay Liberation Front demands (see: http://www.pridelondon.org/3rdjuly/glfat40/glforiginaldemands) and assessed – with the participants – how far we thought these had been achieved.
Tackling social exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

The Foundation Years: preventing poor children becoming poor adults
http://povertyreview.independent.gov.uk/media/20254/poverty-report.pdf 
This is the link to the report of the Independent Review on Poverty and Life Chances by Frank Field MP.

To summarise (thanks to the NYA, see: http://www.nya.org.uk/news/insight-essential-youth-sector-analysis-and-reflection-issue-14-8-december-2010) 
“the report proposes the Coalition Government switches focus from the previous government’s anti-poverty measure, based on material income, to a set of life chance indicators. This recommendation is based on evidence from the Review that children’s life chances are most heavily predicated on their development in the first five years of life and that family background, parental education, good parenting and the opportunities for learning and development in those early years, matter more to children than money in determining their potential in later life.”
There is also an assessment of the report on the National Literacy Trust’s website at: http://www.literacytrust.org.uk/policy/nlt_policy/2876_the_foundation_years_preventing_poor_children_becoming_poor_adults. 

Tackling social exclusion – Other Agencies

“Improving parenting does not level school playing field”
http://www.ioe.ac.uk/newsEvents/48055.html
Press release which has been widely picked up by the media – there’s a bit more info here about the study which shows that “Children's progress in their first two years at school is still largely driven by their parents' social class.”
Health & Wellbeing issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

A good place to grow older: self assessment
http://www.idea.gov.uk/idk/aio/24328239 
Local Government Improvement & Development have produced this useful, broad self-assessment toolkit for local authorities – it would work well alongside our own Good practice guide, http://www.seapn.org.uk/content_files/files/library_services___good_practice_guide_1336795.pdf. 
Health & Wellbeing issues – Other Agencies 

Children’s & Young People’s Mental Health Coalition 
http://www.cypmhc.org.uk/ 
(Source: Paul Hamlyn Foundation Newsletter, Winter 2010)
The CYPMHC was formed earlier in 2010 and “brings together leading charities to campaign jointly on the mental health and wellbeing of children and young people.” They have just launched their Business Case, in which they call on the Government to:

· “Re-establish health visitors as trusted support figures for parents and children

· Invest an element of the pupil premium in early intervention initiatives

· Ensure that no decisions about young people are taken without their active involvement.”
The Good Childhood Index
http://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/all_about_us/what_we_do/Well-being/about_us/22630.html
(Source: Talk To Your Baby Newsletter, November 2010)

New resource from The Children’s Society, which can be used to assess children’s well-being; to read more about the Index, see: http://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/resources/documents/Campaigns/22237_full.pdf.
“Hello”
http://www.hello.org.uk/
(Source: Talk To Your Baby Newsletter, November 2010)

“'Hello' is a campaign run by The Communication Trust, a group of over 35 charities and not-for-profit organisations with expertise in children's communication ... Together we aim to make 2011 the year when children’s communication skills become a priority in schools and homes across the country.”

Sign up for updates at the weblink above. 

Migration issues – Other Agencies 
The coming of the stranger: asylum seekers, trust and hospitality in a British city
http://www.unhcr.org.uk/fileadmin/user_upload/images/Updates/december_update/The_coming_of_a_stranger.pdf 
(Source: Migrants Rights News, 13 December)

Taking Stoke on Trent as its example, this research paper from UNHCR looks at how “relations between host communities and new arrivals in Britain might be improved.”
Hope costs nothing: the lives of undocumented migrants in the UK
http://www.migrantsresourcecentre.org.uk/images/umr.pdf
(Source: ICAR Weekly Asylum Update, 14 December)

Report, based on interviews, which aims to give a voice to people “who are generally both unheard and maligned”.
Bonds, bridges and links: exploring the role of how a community centre can strengthen the social capital of Iraqi and British elders for improved health and psychosocial wellbeing
http://www2.lse.ac.uk/government/research/resgroups/MSU/documents/workingPapers/WP_2010_02.pdf
(Source: ICAR Weekly Asylum Update, 14 December)

This LSE Migration Studies Unit Working Paper “aimed to compare the way in which social capital operated to enhance the health and wellbeing of Iraqi and British elders … this study explored the impact that Castlehaven Community Centre had on British and Iraqi individuals aged between 65 and 85 in London. The findings suggest that different forms of social capital, that of bonding, bridging and linking social capital operate in different ways to enhance health and wellbeing. Moreover social capital operated in different ways for the Iraqi and British elders even in the same community centre, re-iterating the need for policymakers to understand the cultural dimensions of social capital in its role as a tool for enhancing health.”
Broader issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

European Year of Volunteering 2011
http://europa.eu/volunteering/en/home2 

The Year’s website has just been launched …

Future of the Every Child Matters website
http://www.dcsf.gov.uk/everychildmatters/news-and-communications/news/091210niecmwebsite/ 

News about the impending closure of the ECM site, and amalgamation of some of the content with the main DfE website.
Broader issues – Other Agencies
MuseumsEtc new catalogue available
http://www.museumsetc.com/wp-content/uploads/2010/12/Catalogue3.0.pdf
(Source: email from Graeme Farnell, MuseumsEtc)
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